
 

       November 20, 2020 

 

 

 

Paul J. Phillips, Esq. 

Primmer Piper Eggleston & Cramer PC 

900 Elm Street 

Manchester, NH 03105-3600 

 

Re: DT 20-164, TDS Telecommunications LLC and Broadview Networks, Inc.,  

Earthlink Business, LLC, and Paetec Communications, LLC 

 Request for Approval of Interconnection Agreement  

 

Dear Mr. Phillips: 

 

On October 6, 2020, TDS Telecommunications LLC (TDS) filed a request for approval of an 

Interconnection Agreement between TDS and Broadview Networks, Inc., Earthlink Business, LLC, and 

Paetec Communications, LLC (collectively, the CLEC) (Interconnection Agreement) under Section 252(e) 

of the Telecommunications Act of 1996.  Commission Staff (Staff) filed a memorandum dated November 

10, 2020 recommending that the Interconnection Agreement be allowed to go into effect, by operation of 

law, 90 days after the date of the original filing. 

 

The Commission has reviewed and approved Staff’s recommendation.  Accordingly, the Interconnection 

Agreement between TDS and the CLEC will go into effect by operation of law 90 days after the date of its 

filing, on January 4, 2021. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

         

 

       Debra A. Howland 

       Executive Director 
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